
EUREKA CITY 

SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING 

BUDGET RETREAT 

MAY 23, 2022 7:00 P.M. 
 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Mayor Dever opened the meeting and led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

ROLL CALL 

Mayor Chris Dever – Present 

Council Member Greg Evans – Present 

Council Member Travis Haynes – Present 

Council Member Tom Nedreberg – Present 

Council Member Jeremy Snell – Present 

Council Member Robert Trepanier – Present 

City Recorder Patricia Bigler – Present 

City Attorney Melissa Mellor – Absent 

 

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE 

None 

 

Council Member Snell made a motion to move into a closed executive session. Council Member 

Haynes seconded. No discussion all in favor moved into executive session. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

Personnel 

 

Council Member Haynes made a motion to move back into regular meeting. Council Member 

Nedreberg seconded. No discussion all in favor moved back into regular meeting 8:58 pm. 

 

DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS 

Tintic Lodge No. 711 – Special Event Permit Application & Request for Fee Waiver 

Recorder Bigler said the event will be held on June 11th and the past Councils have waived the 

$100 special event permit fee. The Elks have always paid for the park rental of the pavilion and 

restrooms. Council Member Nedreberg made a motion to waive the $100 special event permit 

fee. Council Member Trepanier seconded. No further discussion all in favor motion carried.  

Council Member Snell brought up a question he was asked at the last recreation meeting. He was 

told the restrooms at the park were not opened for a recent UTV Utah ride. He wanted to know 

how to respond to this question. He said this group did not pay for the pavilion or to have the 

restrooms open. Recorder Bigler said in the past the bottom restrooms have been open, but they 

are not being maintained any longer and are closed. The restrooms at the snack shack were put in 

for the recreation department. A fee was put in place so the city would have the money to fix any 

issue or problems with them. A special event permit is only required if an event is held on public 

property. Mayor Dever felt if these groups want the city to provide a restroom, they need to 

contact the city and pay the fee. Council Member Nedreberg agreed. Mayor Dever said if a local 



business sponsors an event on their property a special event permit is not required it is part of 

their business. The business license renewal process will need to include a copy of their liability 

insurance and it will need to show it covers these events. He wants to discuss this further with 

the Council. Council Member Snell asked if the city needs to provide restrooms for the Ride to 

Light up Eureka Ride. Mayor Dever said no we do not have the resources to provide them. 

Recorder Bigler said the organizer brought this up and it appears they expect the city provide the 

restrooms because the ride is being held to benefit the city. Mayor Dever said he is very grateful 

to all they are doing but felt this should be the responsibility of the organizer.  

 

Review and Discussion of Eureka City Budget for FY Ending June 30, 2023 

Council Member Nedreberg made a motion to move the work meeting from June 6th to the 13th 

and the regular meeting to the 16th. Council Member Trepanier seconded. No further discussion 

all in favor motion carried.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Council Member Nedreberg made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Evans seconded. All in 

favor meeting adjourned 


